HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on June 8th.2016
Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)

: 



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher


     





Cllr.L.Rogers
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller



Parishioners:   Two


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report The Clerk had received a report from the police which indicated that they had received 25 calls during the two months of April and May with one crime being recorded.

c) Full Council
1. Apologies were received from Cllr.Roper (NCC) and Cllr.Carrick (Broadland DC)


2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from A.Cowles as a resident adjacent to Chequers Field and A.Fletcher as his wife currently has animals grazing on the land. S.Fuller. K.Saggers and A.Fletcher as members of the Village Hall Committee. 

3. Minutes of the meeting on May 11th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that Mrs.Fletcher had a DEFRA holding no. for her animals and that after consulting DEFRA the Parish Council did not need one.

5. Planning 20160816 52 Waterloo Road, single storey rear extensions – no objection
     20160845  18 Cromer Road, revised plans – no objection



     20160908  Land at the rear of “The Cottage, Grange Road, sub-division of the plot and erect one dwelling (outline) – Standing orders were suspended for a short time to allow the applicant to discuss matters with the Council. On resumption of the meeting the Council objected to this application due to the extremely poor access on to Grange Road, sustainability issues in an area with very few services and further impact on the countryside. All these matters had been cited by the planning authority when refusing earlier applications for other plots using the same access driveway.
6. Land Transfer  Nothing further to report at this stage. If it was necessary to inspect the land prior to transfer, and this was in between Council meetings, the decision was delegated to the Clerk who would be advised by an inspection group consisting of Cllrs. Howes, Saggers, Fuller and Pointer.

7. Public Footpath Complaints had been received that agricultural vehicles had churned up the right of way opposite the village hall. The Clerk explained that the land owner was only obliged to ensure there was no obstruction and this did not extend to the surface. He was asked to write to the farm and see if they were prepared to mitigate the rutted surface. Complaints had also been received that horses were using Church Lane which is designated as a footpath and not a bridleway. No specific information had been received so no action could be taken at this time.

8. Clerk’s Salary The Clerk reported that the national pay scales had been increased by 1% and his salary would now be £3,756.64/annum.

9. Correspondence Complaints had been received about overhanging hedging in Grange Road. The Clerk would put a piece in the village news reminding all householders and landowners of their obligations. NCC had confirmed that the 50/50 Parish Partnership scheme would be repeated for 2017/18 and that schemes had to be submitted by Dec.16th.2016. The Greater Norwich Partnership had advised that landowners in the Broadland area had been invited to submit parcels of land to be considered for development for the ongoing plans up to 2036.
10. Finance The financial statement prepared by the Clerk was accepted and showed a carried forward balance of £19,609.07 when cheques had cleared. A cheque for the clerk’s salary and expenses (1st.quarter) in the sum of £985.30 (inc.PAYE) was signed.

11. County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper had filed a report indicating the change of control at NCC, the ongoing devolution debate and the financial safeguards in place to ensure adequate funding for elderly and vulnerable adults.
 No District Council report was available.
12. Airport Committee Cllr.Cowles reported on his attendance at the recent meeting which highlighted a favourable satisfaction survey, a 2% increase in passenger traffic and  the good uptake on additional routes. The engine testing facility had not led to complaints. The use of drones in the vicinity of the airport was being closely monitored.

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports None

14. Questions from the public None

15. Date of next meeting Wednesday 13th.July commencing at 7.30 p.m.
